CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD DECEMBER 3, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Tuesday, December 3, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Acting Mayor Kelly Pierson who presided, Councilors Pat Simonson, Mary Fennern, Jeremiah Frasher and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones. Mayor Edward Cohrs was absent.
Acting Mayor Pierson opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

 Fennern moved to approve the minutes of the November 5th regular meeting. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Simonson moved to pay all bills as presented. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Paul Parson was present to inquire about a building permit for a new shop. He was given a land use permit and was informed about the code.

Fire report was given by Fire Chief Jeremy Schwanke.
· Another application for a new fire truck has been submitted to FEMA, we should hear back in mid-June if we are awarded the grant or not. 
EDA report was given by Jeremiah Frasher:
· John Schulte has resigned as president of the EDA, the EDA board has appointed Gabby Cohrs to filled the presidential position and Jeremiah Frasher to fill the vice president position. Fennern moved to accept the change in positions. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Maintenance report was given by Tony Sauer:
· Three (3) valves and the chlorine pump need to be replaced at the well house. 

· The dirt work in the park has been completed and grass seed has been planted, all the bills for repairs due to the Spring flooding will be submitted to FEMA for reimbursement.
Ordinances/ Resolutions:
· 2024-10 “Certifying Final Levy to Redwood County”

· 2024-11 “Loan Resolution Authorizing the Incurrence of Indebtedness” 
Frasher moved to approve both resolutions. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
New Business:

· Wages for 2025 were discussed and after discussion Fennern moved to increase wages by $.50 for Tony, $.70 for Tara, $.50 for Dan and $1.00 for Larry. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Hazardous properties in town were discussed, Tara will contact the city attorney to write letters to the individuals asking them to repair or take down their hazardous buildings.  
Simonson moved to adjourn. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:25p.m.

Tara Jones
City Clerk-Treasurer  
